H10/0317	DRAFT POLICY ON INFRASTRUCTURE NAMING, PROVISION OF MEMORIALS & PLAQUES
The following report by the Chief Executive, which had been circulated, was presented by Mr. E. Taaffe, Director of Land Use, Planning and Transportation and was CONSIDERED: 

H10 Draft Policy on Infrastructure Naming, Provision of Memorials, & Plaques 

A discussion followed with contributions from Councillors D. Looney, E. O’Brien, P. Gogarty, R. McMahon, W. Lavelle, P. Kearns, P. Donovan, B. Leech, D. Richardson, C. O’Connor, N. Coules, K. Mahon and G. O’Connell. 

Mr. E. Taaffe, Director of Land Use, Planning and Transportation responded to the Members queries.

An Amendment to the Draft Policy was proposed by Councillor D. Looney and seconded by Councillor D. Richardson as follows:

To remove the sentence from part 4 of the Policy document (see below)
“Any proposals to commemorate living persons will not be considered. Nominees will have to have died at least 50 years ago.”	
To also remove 5.4 (see below)
“5.4 Installation of a memorial commemorating a person will not generally be considered within 50 years of the death of that person. For an event the period is also 50 years.  This allows for the development of a historical perspective and for consideration of the criteria for significance.”
A vote on the Amendment was taken by a show of hands vote and the result was as follows:
FOR:			28 (TWENTY EIGHT)
AGAINST:		 4 (FOUR)
ABSTAINED:	 0 (ZERO)
The Amendment to the Draft Policy was PASSED. 
A vote on the Amended Draft Policy was taken by a show of hands vote and the result was as follows:
FOR:			32 (THIRTY TWO)
AGAINST:		 0 (ZERO)
ABSTAINED:	 0 (ZERO)

The Amended Draft Policy was NOTED and it was proposed by Councillor D. Looney, seconded by Councillor D. Richardson and RESOLVED:
“That Amended Draft Policy be ADOPTED and APPROVED.” 

